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Summer Worship  

Begins June 7 

Pentecost Sunday ï  

Birthday of the Church, 

Baptism & Confirmation,  

May 24, 2015 

Dixieland Jazz music 

and the colors of red, 

orange, and yellow will 

create a vibrant worship 

setting for the Rite of 

Confirmation, including 

the Sacrament of Bap-

tism. The Sacrament of 

the Lordôs Supper will also be cele-

brated in this joyous festival worship for 

the birthday of the Church!  
 

Covenant Class has been meeting since 

September with Rev. Ruth E. Phillips as 

the students prepared to make their indi-

vidual decisions about confirming their 

Christian faith and joining Plymouth 

Church.  
 

Come! Celebrate with them on this  

auspicious beginning of their faith jour-

ney as adults:  Arianna Crumpacker,  

Theo Garcia, Ramie Kuhns,  

Kyra Mendenhall, Hannah Moore, 

Miles Nicholson, Chloe Price, and 

Brendan Sutter. 
 

The congregation is requested to wear 

the colors of red, orange, and yellow as  

expressions of the Spirit!  

Rescheduled Organ Mystery Concert Set For  

June 14, 2:00 pm, in the Plymouth Sanctuary 

The Plymouth Music Series presents an Organ  

Mystery Concert where YOU solve mysteries such 

as, "Who's playing? What's the piece? Who's the 

composer?"  Hopefully, you can solve the mystery  

during the concert, but don't worry - even if you 

cannot figure out the right answers, you'll no doubt 

have great fun and enjoy a wonderful concert of fine  

organ music. Organists from around Fort Wayne 

will be the featured artists (and if you're wondering 

who, you'll just have to come and find out). All will be revealed at the end of 

the program, and if you've solved the mystery, there's a prize!   
 

The concert is free and open to the public, with a freewill offering. 

 

Did you brush your teeth today?  

Adult -Sized Toothbrushes Needed By May 31 

For Church World Service Hygiene Kits  

Plymouth is collecting toothbrushes for Church World Service hygiene kits! 
 

The Sunday School classes, with Katie Watson, have been leading efforts by 

Plymouth.  UCC congregations around Indiana and Kentucky are collecting 

other supplies and then all components will be assembled into hygiene kits at 

the Annual Meeting of the I-K Conference, June 5-6 in Indianapolis.   
 

Plymouth has 563 members plus many active friends, so the goal is to collect 

at least 500 toothbrushes, which must be in their ORIGINAL PACKAGING, 

INDIVIDUALLY WRAPPED (Currently, we have 

only 104 toothbrushes). Please bring them to church 

and place in one of the labeled receptacles in the Fol-

som Room or the Narthex.   
 

If you canôt go shopping, and would like someone else 

to purchase the toothbrushes, you can make a donation 

with your check payable to Plymouth Church, memo 

line: ñCWS Toothbrushes.ò 
 

Toothbrushes will be delivered to the IKC meeting by one of our Delegates, 

David Bayle or Carol Patterson. 

? 
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I n Our   
Prayers  

Thanks To Plymouth ñClean-up Daysò Volunteers 

A sincere thank you goes out to each and every one of the volunteers who 

helped clean, sort, dig, rake, and shovel, on Plymouthôs Cleanup Days,  

Saturday April 25, and Saturday, May 2:  
 

Saturday, April 25: Laura Rudolph, Jan Gibson, Mike Diekhoff, Nada O'Neal, 

Joe Bir, Sam Lipscomb, Jane Meredith, Sandy Moliere, Gordon Miller, Becky 

Hollingsworth, and Steve Hollingsworth. Thanks also to Dwight James who 

worked for several hours by himself outside on Friday, April 24. 
 

Saturday, May 2:  Curt Smith, Dwight James, Virginia Zimmerman, Joe Bir, 

Mike Diekhoff, Steve Hollingsworth, Becky Hollingsworth, Nada OôNeal, 

Karen OôNeal, Linda Balthaser, Gordon Miller.  

Plymouth people in our prayers:  

(Please contact the office to add or re-

move a name from the prayer list). 
Jack Ade, Sally Ade, Elizabeth Bayle, 

Laura Benya, A.J. Calkins, Lisa  

Worthman Chiddister, Judy Combs, 

Evan Conner, Tom Connors, Curt Con-

rad, Roger and Tony Crouch, Elizabeth 

Dube, Gail Escosa, Mildred Harris,  

Hyvarinen family, Mel Lehrman, Fred 

March, Antony Patterson, Dulanna 

Rothert, Cathy Seymoure, Russ Siples, 

Ruth Smith, Marilyn Sprengel, Pam  

Williams, Melody Worsham. 
 

Members and friends serving overseas:  

Major Marc Lovelace; Chantel White; 

SFC Christopher Black; LCpl Jesse 

Chapman.. 
 

UCC Chaplains serving overseas:  

Chaplain Albert Ghergich, Chaplain 

James Janecek, and Chaplain Mark 

Roeder.  
 

New Life is welcomed in the birth of 

Adelaide Jane Carter on March 31, 

daughter of Elizabeth (Escosa) and  

Austin Carter, in Swindon, UK.   

Delighted grandparents are Linda and 

John Escosa. 
 

New Life is welcomed in the birth of 

Sophia Harper Boyko on May 3, to  

parents Anne (Spath) and Daniel Boyko, 

big sister, Zoey, and proud grandparents 

Mary and Michael Spath. 
 

Sympathy is extended to Stephen  

Lauterberg and Phillip Colglazier, on the 

death of Stephenôs mother, Deloras M. 

Lauterberg, April 22. 
 

Sympathy is extended to the family of 

Esther Roth who died May 2. 

 

Sympathy is extended to Timothy Doyle 

on the death of his mother, Mary B. 

Doyle, May 9, Indianapolis. 

 

Sympathy is extended to Bill, Cathy, 

Miles, and Kennon Nicholson on the 

death of mother, grandmother, Shirlee  

Nicholson, May 17, Beavercreek, OH. 

 
 

 

Good Grounds for Good Earth 

Coffee grounds are a great amendment for your gardening soil. The grounds 

provide generous amounts of phosphorus, potassium, magnesium, and copper. 

They release nitrogen into the soil as they degrade. They're slightly acidic ˈ 

a boon for your acid loving plants. Dig or till them into the soil to a depth of 

six to eight inches. Free coffee grounds are available in the Plymouth kitchen 

near the coffee maker. Bring a container and take all you want. 

Classes will meet and celebrate in their regular rooms that day, and stick 

around after worship for bubbles, side-walk chalk, and snacks.  Thank you to 

all of the families who have been a part of our Sunday school this year!  It 

takes many volunteers to keep our Sunday school running. Thank you to eve-

ryone who taught or assisted in our preschool, elementary, and middle school 

classes this year: Nick Brattain, Joyce Black, Misha Chemey, Amy Coursen, 

Judy Dahl, Julie Davidson, Barbara Duch, Kara Fultz, Rob Getrost, Jan  

Gibson, David Grim, Lucy Hess, Cher Jackson, Kara Jaurigue, Molly Jordan, 

Jill Leal, Kristen Miller, Beth Price, Cammy Sutter.  
 

(Classes resume on September 13, the week after Labor Day.) 

Last Sunday School Day Is May 24 

Did you know that coffee was the first agricultural 

product to be certified fair-trade in 1988? Did you 

know that your cup of java on Sunday mornings here at  

Plymouth is a Fair-Trade Coffee?  
 

It has been a well-kept and unintentional secret in  

recent years , that in 2002, we began purchasing all of our coffee from Third 

World Shoppe. That means for every pot of coffee, regular or decaffeinated, 

that we serve at a Plymouth event, farmers in Nicaragua, or Guatemala, or 

another developing country, receive a fair price on the commodity they  

produce.  
 

Your donations on Sunday morning to the Hospitality box help to keep this  

fair-trade partnership healthy.     

Fair Trade Coffee Since 2002 ï Have Another Cup! 



Thank You é and Well Done, Plymouth Church! 
from Lettie Eagar, Office Manager 
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For the past eleven-and-a-half years, I have had the privilege of serving the congregation of 

Plymouth Church. Throughout this time, Iôve again and again experienced the generous 

support and appreciation you share with your administrative staff. Youôve been  

patient with our mistakes, youôve celebrated our successes, and youôve stepped in and 

helped out when the workload was too much for two office people to handle. Suzanne and I 

are so grateful! 

 

In April, your generosity and support went above and beyond the everyday when you wel-

comed UCC administrative professionals from across the country to Plymouth for the 2015 

UCC Office Support Staff Network (UCCOSSN) Annual Conference. Planning and orga-

nizing the event took up a good deal of my time over the past year, and the senior staff and 

the Personnel Board members were generous in allowing me the necessary time. And in the last week or so before our 

guests arrived, everyone was so patient with all of my questions and requests and frantic scrambling to get things ready. 

So I extend a heartfelt personal thank you to all! 

 

I am so proud of the welcome Plymouth Church extended to the UCCOSSN attendees. The group spent the day here  

on Friday, April 9 é 50 individuals taking over the whole church é and so many Plymouth people were here to guide 

them, feed them, worship with them, and make them feel appreciated, including: Linda Balthaser, Eric and Joyce Black, 

Barbara Bugg, Ahnee Conner, John Escosa, Jan Gibson, Lucy Hess, Dwight James, Jim and Diane Lasley, Joan 

Lipscomb, Bev McFadden, Randy Roberts, Laura Rudolph, Dee Smith, and Carol Tyndall. It was such a joy to take a 

moment and watch the various Plymouth members interacting with these hard-working and often underappreciated 

strangers, exemplifying the extravagant welcome that is woven into the heart of this church. Kyle Zanker and Zenovia 

Pearson from Crossroad also donated their time to help with meals and hospitality. Music Director Robert Nance shared 

his talents with the group during worship and the evening meal. And Rev. John and Rev. Ruth both shared time with the 

group throughout their 3-day visit ... in worship, in fellowship, and in workshop time. 

 

On behalf of all the attendees of the 2015 annual conference, and as the newly-elected UCCOSSN Executive Committee 

Chair, THANK YOU, PLYMOUTH CHURCH!  

2015 UCC Office Support Staff Network (UCCOSSN) Annual Conference, Plymouth Church, Fort Wayne 
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Support Our Rising Stars  

Elementary School Children 

The Nebraska Elementary School Fifth graders are going to Chicago again 

this year, at the end of May. They need funding for fees and extra expenses 

for activities within the Museum of Science and Industry.  

 

Registration fees are $20 per child. For many children, this trip will be the 

first time they have been out of Indiana. To make the trip possible for all fifth 

graders to enjoy, we are asking for $20 donations, but any amount would be 

greatly appreciated.  Please send your check to:  

 Nebraska Elementary School  
 c/o Jason Bayles 

                                       1525 Boone Street 

                                       Fort Wayne, IN  46806 
 

 On the memo line, please mark ñ5th grade field trip.ò 

Wellspring Day Camp 

Monday ï Friday,  

June 8 - July 23  

Plymouthôs Youth Center soon will 

be filled again with preschool chil-

dren, ages 4 and 5 years, from  

Wellspring Day Camp.  
 

Last year, the camp served an aver-

age of 316 children daily, and this 

year, they are hoping to reach even 

more. Summer enrichment activities 

include singing, creating art, and  

tutoring in reading, math, and critical 

thinking.  
 

Feeding these hungry children is an 

important activity, as well. Many 

youngsters arrive hungry, and the 

only meals they may receive will be 

breakfast and lunch at day camp.  
 

Fort Wayne Community Schools  

provides the lunch program which is  

delivered on site.  
 

Monetary donations are invited so 

we can help purchase milk and food 

for breakfast and snacks to supple-

ment Wellspringôs provisions. 
 

To donate, please put ñWellspring 

Day Campò on the memo line of 

your check, made out to Plymouth 

Church.  

Wellspring Shoppe  

Wish List 

¶ Blankets/Comforters/ 

¶ GENTLY USED OR NEW  

       PILLOWS  

¶ New packaged socks 

¶ Wooden Hangers 

¶ Spring/Summer Clothing  

¶ (Menôs, Womenôs & Childrenôs) 

¶ Wooden Hangers 

¶ Menôs Jeans 

¶ Storage totes/bins with lids 

¶ Tennis Shoes (Menôs, Womenôs 

& Childrenôs) 



Are You Ready For New Clothes This Spring? 
 

Shed those winter coats.  Store the sweaters.  Pack up the boots. 

Bring on the flip-flops.  Don the shorts and capris. 

And let Plymouth help you with the short sleeved shirts! 
 

Polo shirts, tastefully done with the Plymouth logo, are now available in navy 

blue!  T-shirts with the Plymouth branding, in v-neck style for women and 

crew neck for men, also can be purchased.   
 

 
                          Special ñTWO-FORò Bargains! 
 

Two t-shirts for $35.00                

Two polo shirts for $50.00 

One polo and one t-shirt for $45.00 

Plymouth Shirts Order Form 
 

Name: _____________________________________ Phone: ___________ 

 
 

 
Please make checks payable to Plymouth Church, and send to or drop off at the church office.  

women's t-
shirt  

 v-neck navy         $20.00  

men's t-shirt    crew neck       navy $20.00  

polo 
shirts                 
      

  navy $30.00  

Item  $ Amount  

    

    

    

Total enclosed     $ 

Plymouth 3RF Parade Float Needs YOUR Help! 

The Three Rivers Parade Float is coming 

along nicely; what is missing is YOU!   
 

We need to find out how many people are 

interested in walking and passing out 

goody bags, and how many would like to 

ride on the float.  

 

We have a checklist of needs: 

1. Large stuffed animals to borrow 

for the day. They will get to ride 

on the float. 

2. Helpers to stuff the 2000 goody bags with the goodies. 

3. Helpers on Friday, July 10, to do the finishing work on the float. 

4. Walkers and Riders 

 

If you can help in any way,  please contact Nada OôNeal at (260) 804-0070, 

or email nmoneal59@gmail.com. 
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UCC Response To  

Nepal Earthquakes 

Generous donations to the Interna-

tional Emergency Fund allow Disaster 

Ministries to respond to global disas-

ters. To send your support, please 

give generously to emergency relief 

and rebuilding efforts at:  

http://www.ucc.org/disaster   

Click  on the link to make a secure 

online donation.  OR ... donations 

may also be made out and sent di-

rectly to:  

 Wider Church Ministries  

 Financial Services - 6th Floor 

  700 Prospect Avenue  

 Cleveland, OH 44115  

ESC Hosts Master  

Gardener Workshop,  

Saturday, June 13 

On Saturday, June 13, 10:00 am to 

12:00 pm, the Environmental Stew-

ardship Committee will host  

Advanced Master Gardener Rick 

Ritter at a special workshop. Ritter 

will be presenting information on 

Composting, Native Gardening, 

Bees, Safe alternatives to chemicals, 
and whatever else he can cram into 

two hours.  
 

Resource handouts will be available. 

Please join us in the Folsom room. 

This will be open to the public, so 

please bring a friend along. Please  

sign up we can make sure to have 

plenty of room! 
 

Please use the signup sheet on the 

bulletin board outside the office.  

For questions, please contact Nada 

OôNeal, (260) 804-0070, or ask any 

ESC member. 

 

mailto:nmoneal59@gmail.com
http://www.ucc.org/disaster
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Recognitions for Plymouthôs 

Oasis 
 

A barren existence 
Aches for oasis 

As parched and weary souls 
Long for Eden, 

Original oasis drawn from 
Desperation and slavery, 
Exiled in a foreign land, 

Recalling a grander intention 
By the Author of Creation. 

 
Sages remind us �o 

There is respite from  
wilderness, 

Sanctuary for the pilgrim, 
A haven hosting humankind, 

�����1�2�/�"�r�0���&�+�3�&�1���1�&�,�+���1�, 
Draw near and taste. 

 
One who walked among us 
Offered shelter for all who 

would come. 
No matter who you are 

���/���4�%�"�/�"���6�,�2�����/�"���,�+���)�&�#�"�r�0��
journey, 

You are welcome here. 
                                             

Oasis�pthe place heart  
calls home. 

 
 

Bill Deans 

Oasis 
 

Quiet 
Still 

Peaceful 
 

OASIS 
Providing water 
To the deserts 

Of our everyday troubles 
 

OASIS 
Spreading peace 

In a world 
Of endless struggle 

 
OASIS 

                                                                    
 

Tasha Sutter 
Age: 13 

This contest was the  

first -ever poetry contest 

(that we know of) at  

Plymouth Church. It came 

as the result of trying to 

give the newly-remodeled 

Oasis Room a unique and 

personal touch.  

 

Knowing that we have 

some great poetry writers, 

we decided to encourage 

these and othersðyet-to-

be-discoveredðto com-

pose a poem which would 

convey to the reader their 

idea of an oasis.  

 

We had fourteen entries 

which were sent to a pub-

lished poet, Jean Janzen, 

of Fresno, California, who 

was to pick the top-five  

entries. Those poems are 

published here, and they 

will be framed and hung 

in the Oasis Room.    

 

The rest of the entries will 

be placed in a book which 

will be displayed in the  

Oasis Room for everyone 

to read and enjoy.  

 

More contributions to the 

special book will always be  

welcome. 

 

Dee Smith 


